
MINUTES 

MOSES LAKE CLASSIC CAR CLUB 

 GENERAL MEETING 

JANUARY 9, 2020 

 

(31 in attendance) 

 

Due to requests by a few devoted Gonzaga fans who were looking forward to watching the 

basketball game, Club President Don Haack called the meeting to order several minutes early  

at 6:52 p.m.  

 

Welcome & Pledge of Allegiance 

 

SECRETARY’S REPORT: 

The December 2019 Minutes/Newsletter can be seen on the MLCCC website. Paper copies 

were handed out to those without internet access before the start of the meeting. A Motion 

to accept December’s minutes was seconded and approved. 

 

TREASURER’S REPORT (BOB KENT): 

No checks written. 

Bob says it’s time to pay dues ($15.00) and he is ready to receive them. 

Club Checking Account Balance (as of January 1, 2020): $9,352.57 

Don Haack asked for and received a motion to approve the Treasurer’s report. Motion was 

quickly seconded and carried.  

 

WEBMASTER’S REPORT (PAUL BOEHM): 

The website is not currently up to date as two of Paul’s information sources (N.W. Car Events 

Calendar for 2020 aka “yellow book”) and the CruZin’ Magazine N.W. Calendar for 2020 have 

not yet been received. Paul says he may take down all of the car show related information 

from the website until it can be updated.  

 

Paul explained that the owners of CruZin’ Magazine decided to retire and have sold the 

business. The Seattle buyers are working on a February issue and hope to keep the magazine 

going in the same tradition that readers are accustomed to.  The previous owners recently 

purchased a 1952 Airstream trailer which they plan to tow with a classic vehicle and enjoy 

some camping. 

 

As far as Paul knows, Larry (owner of Shade Tree Customs here in Moses Lake) is still planning 

to take on the annual car show. He has a few guys who have offered to help, along with some 

of our club members. It's important that our club supports this effort by attending the show 

and, for those who feel led, to help where needed. 



 

On a personal note, Paul patted his tummy and joked that he will be getting his “6-pack” back 

on January 22 when the doctors sew him up and put him back together. Two to three weeks 

later, he will be flying to North Carolina to pick up his "new" 2000 Airstream 355 motorhome 

with only 4,000 miles on it.  

 

Paul ended his report saying he will get the website up to date. (Amy Hendrickson suggested, 

to make the task easier, putting the word “pending” next to upcoming car shows instead of 

taking all of the information down.) 

 

There were no guests. 

 

Welcome to new member Doug Gambriel! He currently owns a 1988 Mercedes-Benz 130 E 

which belonged to his father. It’s a car that he “couldn’t let go”. During his military service 

time, he had a Studebaker Golden Hawk which kept breaking down. He has also owned a ’64 

GTO and a brand new Datsun 260Z. 

 

Happy Birthday to Bernie Yada who turns 80 this month!  

 

NEW BUSINESS: 

Event Chairman Tim Jones will be putting together some fun events for the club later in the 

year.  A tour of the wind farm in Ellensburg as well as a drive to Ritzville might be in the 

works! 

 

Ann Edwards suggested the Ritzville Gumball Rally as a possible club activity. A few members 

commented that last year's rally was overly-long at 300 miles. (Kudos to Annie who, in spite 

of suffering a fall at the restaurant which injured her face and broke her glasses in two last 

year, finished the rally with Gordy and is ready to go again!) 

Gordy Edwards mentioned the Studebaker International Meet in Spokane will take place on 

the same day (May 16) as the Harrington car show. 

President Don reminded Car of the Month winners to please submit their picture and story to 

Paul as soon as possible because the Newsletter contains time-sensitive information that 

needs to go out to the members in a timely manner. 

 

DUCK REPORT: 

The Duck will remain with the Crooks as no one has reported any recent mishaps with their 

classic vehicles. 

 

The Hendricksons gave a very encouraging report on Darin's progress. It has been 30 days 

since he was released from the hospital. Darin is “recovering well” following a complicated 

12-hour surgery to remove a baseball sized mass.   Amy says Darin’s upcoming chemotherapy 



is precautionary as the initial preview indicates the doctors were able to get all of the cancer. 

She said the doctors are optimistic and their initial Keyword/Goal for Darin has changed from 

"Remission" to "Cured".   

 

Tim Jones passed around a form for club members to use to write down any ideas they might 

have for future cruises. The first event/tour would take place in April.   Don Haack mentioned 

the possibility of putting together a club picnic. 

 

A toast to Ann Edwards for the very cute and clever New Years’ table decorations and treats. 

Those in attendance were encouraged to take the champagne glasses and treats home to 

enjoy!  (Reminder: Nancy Boehm has the month of February.) 

 

50/50 DRAWING: $35.00 went to John Arnold 

DOOR PRIZE: a gift certificate was won by Mary Mayo 

CAR OF THE MONTH: Harvey Erickson 

 

Following a Motion, a Second and unanimous approval, President Don Haack closed the 

meeting at 7:17 p.m. 

 

Next meeting is scheduled for February 13th. 

 

GO ZAGS! 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



                 Car Of The Month 

January 2020 Car of the Month 
 

 

 

 

 

 

Harvey and Gail Erickson - 1988 Itasca 24ft Class C on Chevy Chassy 

  

Harvey & Gayle Erickson - 1988 Itasca 24ft Class C  

My 33 year old classic was puchased 10 years ago from a couple that moved to north Idaho. 

It sits on a Chevrolet chassis and has a 350 V8. 

It's great for visiting family and an extra sleeping space at home.  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


